ECSU and Hartford High School work together for the Teacher Cadet Program
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A new partnership between Eastern Connecticut State University (ECSU) and Hartford Public High School (HPHS) was the focus of a ceremonial signing of The Teacher Cadet Program on January 24, 2001 at HPHS. The new program means that ECSU will provide a faculty member to work with HPHS staff and students and HPHS will provide a teacher for the program. Staff from both Hartford Public High School and the Education Department at Eastern Connecticut State University developed coursework for the program. The program is a teacher recruitment and preparation program for students to help offset the current shortage of teachers in Connecticut. “I believe that the most underutilized resource for addressing the projected teacher shortage is sitting in the classroom today. Teachers can readily identify students who are good, potential candidates. These students, however, need encouragement and nurturing to keep them engaged and interested in a teaching career. The goal of this program is to be that motivating vehicle”, said Yvonne Griffin, the teacher at Hartford Public High School who will co-teach the program and initiated the partnership with ECSU.

Fifteen juniors and seniors students were selected to participate. Students were selected by their academic performance, interest in a teaching career, and recommendations from guidance counselors and teachers. The focus of the program is to help students of color attend college and remain in the Education field. The course began January 24 and ends June 15.

Norma Lavoire, Executive Vice President of HPHS who attended the ceremony was very enthusiastic about the partnership, “This is very exciting. Our students are very gung ho and are looking forward to visiting Eastern’s campus. Our hope is that our students will decide to go into education, and it is a big plus that Eastern is giving our students college credit.” The program is the first of its kind in Connecticut as well as the entire New England region. “We are proud to be part of a program that promotes excellence and will help meet the needs of our state’s schools in years to come,” said Dr. David Carter, President of ECSU.

